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March 13, 2020 

 
The health and safety of our residents and employees is always our top priority. The 
Town is taking proactive measures to mitigate risks and help to eliminate potential 
community spread of COVID-19. The Town is working with the Northern Six 
municipalities to implement consistent approaches where possible. The Town has also 
been working with York Region, provincial, and national health agencies to monitor 
the rapidly changing response to COVID-19. The Town will continue to monitor developments 
and will provide further updates as appropriate. 
 
Right now, we are in uncharted territory. I would like to remind residents to take care of 
yourselves, families, and neighbours. The best thing you can do is stay apprised of any updates 
using the links our staff have provided below. If you can take away one message, it is important 
to remember that: 
 
Regular handwashing, proper cough and sneeze etiquette and social distancing are your best 
defence against spreading all illnesses, including COVID-19. 
 
We thank all residents for their patience and understanding as we continue to respond to this 
rapidly changing situation. 
 
 


